
  

  

Tuesday, August 9, 2011 

MEMORANDUM FOR: Heads Of Executive Departments And Agencies 

FROM: John Berry, Director 

Subject: American Legion Job Fair 

The U.S. Office of Personnel Management (OPM) is proud to announce our participation in this 
year’s American Legion Veterans Job Fair.  Our participation in this annual hiring event will 
help advance the President’s Veterans Employment Initiative designed to improve employment 
opportunities for veterans in the Federal Government. 

Veterans have selflessly served to protect our way of life and made great sacrifices in the defense 
of our nation.  Now we have an opportunity to give back to those brave men and women by 
assisting them in finding employment in the Federal Government. 

This year the American Legion will be holding its 93rd National Convention in Minneapolis, 
Minnesota, where the Job Fair will be held from 11:00 am to 4:00 pm on Saturday, August 27, 
2011.  OPM encourages other agencies to participate as well.  Please contact Joseph Sharpe with 
the American Legion at 202-861-2700, extension 5771 to attend this important human resource 
event. 

It will take our collective effort to achieve success in supporting the President’s veterans 
employment objectives.  OPM looks forward to working alongside your agency to make the 
American Legion Job Fair a successful hiring event. 

Cc: Chief Human Capital Officers 
Human Resources Directors 
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